Regular Meeting

November 10, 2014

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on November 10, 2014 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Susan Larson, and Kevin O’Dell, absent Mike Emmons and Dean Meurer.

Motion was made by D Balch, seconded by Larson to approve the October minutes. Voice votes, 4 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, and O’Dell, 0 nays, 2 absent - Emmons and Meurer, motion carried.
Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by Larson to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $61,283.21. Voice votes, 4 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, and O’Dell, 0 nays, 2 absent – Emmons and Meurer, motion carried.
Diane Nicholson spoke to the board about the Lee County Tourism and what they have to offer Ashton about sites and events.
Manheim told the board he was spending most of his time on the Crest Foods lab and expansion projects.
D Balch said he thinks the village can get the snow plow fixed on our own and will help Stover with the repairs. Ross asked D Balch to check it out.
T Balch reported that a pre-construction meeting had been held on October 28th for West Side Sewer project and that Martins should be starting early to mid December. Balch said three storm sewer catch basins had been repaired and sewer routing done on South 4th Drive and one on the highway. 
Larson informed the board that the park cleanup had been done with the help of volunteers and the FFA. Larson said they were preparing for the new welcome signs and hoping to have the installation done the week of Thanksgiving.
Ross said that the new liquor license ordinance would hopefully be ready next month. 
Ross requested advice and consent to hire Mike Broome as interim chief of police at $18.75 per hour. T Balch made a motion, seconded by D Balch to hire Broome as interim chief of police at $18.75 per hour effective immediately. Voice votes, 4 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, and O’Dell, 0 nays, 2 absent - Emmons and Meurer, motion carried.
Van Dam requested approval to open a new checking account for the Phase II Sewer Project. T Balch made a motion, seconded by Larson to open a checking account for the Phase II Sewer Project with signers being Don Ross, Tom Balch, Sandra Pankhurst and Sharon Van Dam. Voice votes, 4 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, and O’Dell, 0 nays, 2 absent - Emmons and Meurer, motion carried.
Van Dam introduced the Annual Levy Ordinance to be passed at the December meeting. Van Dam explained that the figures used were from the existing appropriation ordinance.
Van Dam reminded the board that election packets were available.

T Balch reported that the FFA had helped with the fall cleaning of the cemetery and that the cemetery committee was continuing to provide information for the mapping software. 

T Balch told the board that the Mills & Petrie committee was moving forward with the air conditioning, acoustics and the sound system. Balch reported that the rentals were up thanks to Rod & Monetta Young.
Ross reminded the board the 150th Celebration committee was moving ahead with the German Fest on November 15 to be held at Ralphie & LuLu’s and that December 13 had been set for the Christmas event.
D Balch made a motion, seconded by T Balch to adjourn.  Voice votes, 4 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Larson, and O’Dell, 0 nays, 2 absent - Emmons and Meurer, motion carried. 8:25 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
